

## CITY OF SAINT PAUL

## OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <a href="legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us">legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</a> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

October 10, 2019

Regina Taylor & Selina Duncan 170 Ruth Street #304 St. Paul, MN 55119

VIA MAIL

Re: Appeal for Property at 170 Ruth Street North #304

Dear Ms. Taylor & Ms. Duncan,

This is to confirm that at the October 8, 2019 Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, the Legislative Hearing Officer, recommended the Council lift the condemnation on the property and remaining orders modified to require a 50% reduction in volume of household goods by November 4, 2019.

If you wish to contest to Ms. Moermond's recommendation, the City Council Public Hearing is scheduled for October 23, 2019 at 3:30 PM in Room 300 Council Chambers.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8585.

Sincerely,

/s/ Joanna Zimny Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant

c: Lisa Martin
James Thomas
Lauren Lightner